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STAY INFORMED ABOUT SCHOOL CLOSINGS AND DELAYS:
With the winter season closely approaching, now seems like a good time to review how 
St. Peter’s Regional School handles weather-related closings and delays.  This is a 
diverse county and the weather in one area may be very different in another, please check 
the following regularly.  When an early dismissal is in effect, all afterschool activities, 
including latchkey, are cancelled.

Schools closings, delayed openings and early dismissals will be:

• Announced via IRIS automated phone messaging system:  St. Peter’s Regional School 
uses the IRIS Alerts System as a way to communicate school closings, early dismissals 
and delays with parents/guardians and staff members through messages sent via 
telephone, email and text.  If you need to make changes to your contact information, 
please notify the front office immediately.  

• Posted on our website ( HYPERLINK "http://www.stpetersliberty.org" 
www.stpetersliberty.org ): Parents and guardians can access closing and delay 
information on the homepage of our website, where messages are posted and removed in 
a timely manner.

• Posted on Facebook ( HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/
stpetersregionalcatholicschool" www.facebook.com/stpetersregionalcatholicschool ): 
School closings, delays and early dismissals will be posted on our Facebook page and the 
closed group (St. Peter’s Parents - Liberty, NY).  LIKE our Facebook page and ask to 
join the closed group.

• Announced over the following local radio stations:

Radio:
WSUL (98.3)
WVOS (95.9)
WDNB (Thunder 102.1)
WPDH (101.5/106.1)
WJFF (90.5)



PLEASE DO NOT CALL THE SCHOOL OR RADIO STATIONS, AS 
THIS TIES UP OUR PHONE LINES USED TO GET OUR ALERTS 

OUT.

St. Peter’s Regional School 
Changing the World, One Student at a Time


